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January 27, 2020 

Senior Tribunal Officer, Secretariat 

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 

280 Slater Street, P.O. Box 1046, Station B 

Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5S9    

RE:  Intervention by JPIC for the BWXT Licence Renewal (Hearing Ref. 2020 - H - 01)  

To whom it may concern:  

On behalf of the Justice, Peace, and Integrity of Creation Office of the Sisters of St. 

Vincent de Paul, I request to intervene in the hearing in the above-referenced matter at 

Peterborough. By this letter, and pursuant to the CNSC’s Rules of Procedure (“Rules”), I 

request status to participate as an intervenor in the public hearing and an opportunity to 

present oral submissions.  

As JPIC’s lead on climate change and environmental justice issues, I am deeply 

concerned with planning for and adapting to the warming climate we are already 

experiencing. This must be a priority for every business, every municipality, and every 

community. That means we must cast a fresh eye on proposals and developments that 

pose a health risk to communities. I believe this proposal’s inherent risks may be 

compounded by the impacts of climate change. 

As I just today learned about the public hearing process, I ask to be recognized as an 

intervenor and given the opportunity speak at the public hearings in Peterborough, so that I 

may present my research into how a warming climate in Central Ontario may intensify the 

risk’s associated with this license renewal, accompanied by a written report. 

Sincerely, 

 

Jeremy Milloy, Ph.D 

Lead, Integrity of Creation and Climate Change 

Justice, Peace, and Integrity of Creation Office 

Sisters of Providence of St. Vincent de Paul 


